Lebanon Junior Soccer Club
Meeting Minutes
 December 10, 2014
President Rob Judd called the caucus meeting to order at 7:42 pm.

The proposed slate of board members was reviewed by the board members.  
Bill Archer has volunteered to be the Field Maintenance Director.

The caucus was adjourned at 8:00 pm on the motion of Chris Warner and second of Laura Davidson
President Rob Judd called the regular monthly meeting to order at 8:02 pm.

Attending the meeting:  Laura Davidson, Rob Judd, Chris Warner, AJ Dunnack, Laura Tartegelia, Colleen, Bob Gentes, and Kathey Fowler

PRESIDENT REPORT
· The Club received three CJSA Awards:  U12 Boys Comp Team was recognized for winning the division championship.  The U9 girls comp team was recognized for sportsmanship and Kyle O’Brien was awarded Male Ref of the Year.  Congratulation to all players and coaches for these terrific accomplishments.
· Year End Extravaganza event was a success and several boxes of non-perishable for items were collected for Neighbors Helping Neighbors food pantry.  Thanks to all of the player families that participated.

· Two Club teams are adopting families in town for the Christmas holiday.  Coats are need for the kids in these families.
· Looking forward to 2015:  The Club is heading in a good direction- several procedural steps have been clarified and defined and the Club finances have been stabilized.  Goals for the upcoming year include recruiting and education volunteer coaches as well as having all concession stand volunteers go through an orientation for safety and awareness.

SECRETARY REPORT
· No minutes from the November Meeting.  In the absence of the Secretary from any meeting, it will be necessary for someone to take basic notes so minutes can be written.
TREASURER REPORT 

· Report was accepted as presented on the motion of Laura Davidson and second of Chris Warner.  
· All state reports have been completed and $50 fee paid.

· All current invoices are paid and up to date including PO Box fee for 2015.

· Board Members are asked to think about creating a budget line item for funding new soccer field development.

· Club budget status has improved and the new budget development is nearly complete.

BOARD MEMBER VOTE

· The proposed slate of board members was accepted as presented on a notion for Chris Warner and second of Bob Gentes.
· The slate was amended to accept Bill Archer as Field Maintenance Director on a motion from Chris Warner and second of AJ Dunnack.
· Many members felt the Club is moving in a positive direction and that the volunteer base is expanding to more than a handful of people.

EQUIPMENT DIRECTOR REPORT

· All the field equipment is put away for the year.  General consensus that the life of the equipment is extended when it is taken care of.
UNIFORM DIRECTOR REPORT
REGISTRAR REPORT

· Welcome to John Hiltz as the new Club Registrar.

COACH’S DIRECTOR REPORT

· Welcome to Coleen as the new Coach’s Director.

· Goal for the new year is to recruit volunteer coaches early in the years so all teams – rec & comp- cam play for the season.
FUNDRAISING REPORT

· LJSC at UCONN was very successful.
· The Pancake Breakfast was a very well attended success.  It was decided that the breakfast tickets would be distributed at the Coach’s Meeting in the beginning of the season.  It was thought more publicity was needed for the event.  Next pancake is scheduled for November 8, 2015.
· Picture Day created $260 for the Club (10% of photographer proceeds are donated back to the Club.)

REFEREE ASSIGNOR/FIELD SCHEDULER

· Information on Referee certification classes is available at CTReferee.net

SOCCER LIAISON REPORT

· January meeting of the Recreation Commission will discuss soccer field development.
FIELD MAINTENANCE REPORT
· The Club will need to look at the utilization of Lion’s Field in the fall to limit damage from overuse.  Use of the middle school field for practices during the week and games on the weekend will be explored.
WEBSITE DIRECTOR’S REPORT
· Welcome, Bob!!
No Public Comment

OLD BUSINESS

· The following Committees were created at the last monthly board meeting:  Fun Day, End of Year Extravaganza, Pancake Breakfast and Concessions.
NEW BUSINESS
· Spring Soccer:  Club will need to identify coaches for different age levels and there may be a $30 registration fee to cover the cost of referees and field maintenance.  Further discussion will take place.  

· AJ Dunnack has been nominated as a state coach of the year for our region.  President Judd observed that Coach Dunnack is outstanding on the sidelines with his team and that he represents the Club, our town, and all the teams very well.

· On a motion from Chris Warner and second of Coleen, the Club agreed to reimburse Bill Archer up to $150.00 for trophies he bought as recognition for the U12 Boys Comp team winning their district championship.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:42 pm on the motion of Chris Warner and second of Laura Davidson.
